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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

This week has, without a doubt, been the most challenging one I have had in my entire career. As you will know we have 
been forced to close 2 of our bubbles, have 4 confirmed cases and 1 suspected one (at the time of writing) and some 
other staff self-isolating due to external contacts. The impact on learning is obvious, but it is the events and end of term 
joy that is also disrupted when such action is required – however necessary it may be. All of this emphasises the crucial 
aspect of the times we live in; our collective responsibility to protect and support each other. 

I’m constantly bowled over by how this community comes together – even when physically we are distanced through no 
fault of our own. Children, staff, parents, governors; This is the glue that holds us together and ensures we know that as a 
community we will see it through.  

With less than 2 weeks to go to the end of the academic year, we are desperate to get to the end with no more bubble 
closures.  As a result, despite the news of society opening up on 19th July we will be keeping all our bubbles and social 
distancing measures until the end of term. Given the current closures, this is by far the most sensible thing for us to 

do as a school community. Thank you for cooperating with us on this.  
In addition, because the last thing we want is to disrupt travel plans and holidays at the start of the summer we would 
ask that:  

If your child has any symptoms, you immediately get a PCR test as well as keeping them away from school. In addition, 
if there are other siblings in other year groups too that they are also kept at home until the result of the symptomatic 
child is known. This will minimise any additional impacts on the school community.  

As I have said, collectively as a school community, I know we stand strong, mutually supporting each other to stay safe 
over this last period of the school year. Phil 

 

 
Class Lists 

By the time you read this, your child’s class teacher for 
next year will have been revealed to them. I hope they 
will be excited to find out and look forward to them 
developing the same fantastic relationships with their 
new teachers in September. Despite logistical 
challenges, we have planned a ‘Transition time’ next 
Friday morning for the classes to meet their new 
teachers. The aim is for them to get to know their new 
teacher better. To maintain safety in respect of covid 
arrangements we are having the teachers move to the 
children’s current classrooms. This minimises 
movement and also means the social distancing can be 
maintained in the rooms. The children will take part in 
various activities to get them prepared for life in the 
next year at Primrose Hill.  

Also contained in this newsletter is the full list of 
teachers and teaching assistants across the school. You 
will notice two new teachers joining us; Georgia Boyle 
and Jo Rose. Jo will be taking Beetles on next year and 
Georgia will be with Blackbirds. They are both 
enthusiastic and cannot wait to be part of the PH team!  
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Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will continue after the half term break and will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through 
the main gate, your child should continue to enter through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below 
for where your child’s class teacher will be.  As the guidance has changed, you no longer need to wear a  mask,  but do ensure 
you socially distance from the teacher and parents.  

Last day of term Thursday 22nd July 2021 @ 1:30pm  

Please make arrangement for your child/ren to be collected at 1:30pm on the last day of term, 22nd July  

Children are excepted  back to school on Monday 6th September 2021 

Term Dates 2021-2022 

Coffee Morning with Mireille   

Friday 16th at 9:30am Mireille will be 

drawing the raffle prize & announcing the 

winners at a special coffee morning next 

week. This will also be an opportunity for 

her to say goodbye to the PH community and to say thank 

you for all your support over the past 16 years, but 

especially this year when she was Acting Head. Please join 

her at 9:30am via zoom- link below. We will send texts 

with the link next week. 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/72056961722?

pwd=WXJXcXIzaytMVjJIa1FORDNod2JRUT09 

Meeting ID: 720 5696 1722 

Passcode: 9cVV3G 

Y6 FOPH Fundraising Event!  

There is still time for you to get your raffle tickets—it will 
end Thursday next week after school! 

Each raffle ticket costs 50p or £2 for a strip. FOPH and 
some Y6 parents will be selling these each morning on the 
top playground 8:45-9:05am everyday and also on the line 
at the end of the day- STARTING ON Wednesday 30th 
June. Please come and buy a ticket! We will record the 
live draw on Friday 16th July! Good Luck!  

If any parents/carers would like to donate directly to the 
school for this fundraising event, you will see a payment 
in your SchoolMoney account for £10 under ‘Payments’. 
This is entirely optional. The SchoolMoney system does 
not allow for ‘open’ donations, however should you wish 
to donate more, multiples of £10 can be chosen. Thank 
you for your continued support. 

Year 2 going to Year 3 

A reminder to parents that if you have a child in Y2, they 
will start getting charged for lunches from 6th September 
2021 (unless you are eligible for Free School Meals). If you 
are unsure whether you are eligible for Free School Meals, 
please apply through this link:  

https://accountforms.camden.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals/ 

If you would rather your child bring a packed lunch into 
school, please notify the office immediately to avoid any 
unnecessary charges. 

Reporting absences 

Due to the current circumstances, it is important that 
parents continue to inform us via the absence line (option 1 
after calling 0207 722 8500) and to please ensure that 
when reporting your child absence, you are giving full 
details of their symptoms. We will follow up with a phone 
call if not enough information was provided.  

With that being said, if your child has any of the main 3 
Covid-19 symptoms (high temperature or hot to touch, a 
persistent cough or a sore throat), please ensure that you 
call 119 or book a PCR test, NOT a rapid LFT test as we 
cannot accept those results due to DfE guidance keeping in 
mind, the school must be informed to protect the 
community. 

Birthday Parties 

All classes will be having a bumper 
birthday party at the end of term to 

celebrate any birthdays that have 
happened in June or July, or any that 

will happen over the summer holidays. 
More details to follow!   
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 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral Flow Test—always call 111 
for advice. 
Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to school if they or anyone in your family show the following symptoms: 
Remember, everyone in your household will have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms and you will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature every morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 
The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always consult your GP or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service 
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  
What to do if you have symptoms 
If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 
2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – only leave your home to have a test. 
3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/  
Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or would like some advice.  

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/
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